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Last year, Nathaniel Radimak was accused of numerous crimes - assault, 

criminal threats, vandalism, and elder abuse – and he entered a plea. He was 

sentenced to 5 years in prison.  Recently, some of the victims were notified that 

he would be released today, August 28, 2024.   

 

Reportedly, he has been given credit for 424 days served while he was 

awaiting sentencing and 212 days for good behavior. 

 

His early release has shocked and disappointed many of the victims whom I 

represent.  It is also unsettling to them that the notice that they received about 

his release came from the California Department of Corrections and 

Rehabilitation, and on the form which was sent to them, under Inmate proposed 

community of release, it states “Unknown.”   

 

As a result, many of the victims are terrified that Mr. Radimak will retaliate 

against them. 

 

This situation is another example of why we need “truth in sentencing” 

laws and why the District Attorney of Los Angeles County needs to do a much 

better job of communication with victims as to what a sentence really means.   
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Also, many of these victims were never consulted about the plea deal and 

were never given a chance to speak at the sentencing, as was their right under 

Marsy’s Law.   

 

Finally, we do have a message for Mr. Radimak.  Even though you are 

released on parole, a condition of parole is that you must obey all laws.  If you 

violate any law and threaten any person or damage their property or both, your 

parole may be revoked, and you may then be sentenced to time in prison for the 

remainder of your original sentence.   

 

If you have not learned your lesson from the time you have spent in 

custody, another judge will teach you the lesson you should have learned from 

the time that you have spent there.  All potential violations of the law involving 

my clients will be reported, and you will be held accountable.  

 

Consider yourself warned.  We will not be intimidated by you, and we will 

not be deterred from seeking justice.   

 

Attorney Gloria Allred 

August 28, 2024 

 


